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1.	Waste Management.


Further grant funding of £39,000 has been identified by Defra for Carlisle to assist the Council in meeting its onerous re-cycling targets.  Progress continues to be made on the construction of composting facilities at Hespin Wood and the purchase of boxes, bins and vehicles to deliver the service.  All works that need to be done are scheduled to meet 31 March 2004 target stipulated by Defra in order to receive the grant funding.








2.	Energy Advice Centre


	The manager of the Energy Advice Centre is at present in negotiations to secure the first warm zone for Carlisle and Allerdale.  If successful it could be the result of bringing several millions of pounds into the region over the next three years to help with Energy Efficiency and more importantly to address fuel poverty.  The work will build on a successful pilot project, which operated in Upperby area, and on a similar venture recently launched in Longtown.








3.	Bereavement Services


Once again the high standard achieved in our cemetery and crematorium was praised at a recent meeting of the Institute of Cemeteries and Crematorium Management, which was hosted in the City of Carlisle at an all day event on 07 February 2004.  








4.	Housing & Health Partnership 


There is at present a review of hostel services being carried out, which will hopefully enable the Council to more effectively address the rise in homelessness.  There has been an increase in the number of reported incidents, partly due to Housing Stock Transfer, but also due to the changes within the Housing Legislation, which now includes young people.  The situation is constantly under review.








5.	Food Safety


The long-term vacancy in this section has been advertised and one candidate with the relevant qualifications and experience has been recommended for interview.  








6.	Environment Quality 


A recent advert for an Environmental Health Officer produced a disappointing response although two suitable applicants came forward and both are scheduled to be interviewed shortly.  There is a national shortage of Environmental Health Officers and we are constantly looking at ways in which we can address this problem on a local basis.








7.	Housing Strategy Consultation Event


There was a consultation event held on 13 February 2004 at Tullie House, it was hosted by Carlisle City Council and chaired by our Executive Director, Maggie Mooney.  Some 60 stakeholders were present.  These included builders, such as Barretts, Barney Davidson, registered social landlords, banks, building societies, health, social services, and voluntary organizations, tenants and residents representatives, Police and the Audit Commission.  Our draft Housing Strategy was presented and addressed some of the issues highlighted in our CPA report.  The individual and group evaluation of the event was very positive.  This consultation event was the first opportunity for the City Council to discuss Housing Strategy since LSVT and other sessions will follow.  








8.	Commercial & Technical Services


The Christmas lighting within Carlisle this year was a huge success.  Many letters of congratulation have been received.  I would like to place on record the thanks of this Council to David Carr and his team, who designed and installed the new layout.  I believe that it was exceptional; it was a credit to all concerned and was something that is going to be very difficult to beat in future years.








9.	Re-Cycling Initiatives


The department is well on target to extend the green box and garden waste collection service across the majority of households in Carlisle.  We propose letters to householders week commencing 01 March 2004, bins and boxes delivery starts week commencing 15 March 2004, service should start 05 April 2004.More details will be available along with all the literature regarding collection days and what may or may not be classed as household waste.








10.	Litter Bins / Streetlights


I have asked the Head of Commercial and Technical Services to liaise with ward Members on the priority of bins and streetlights in their wards prior to the programme being finalised.  The Commercial and Technical department will send to ward Councillors the current list of lights and bins requested for their particular ward, it would be helpful if they could be identified in order of priority, also remember that although £50,000 has been put into the budget for each item, it will not mop up all the lights and litter bins requested. 
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11.	Crime and Reduction Partnership.(C D R P)





On Monday the 16th February the SAFER HOMES SCHEME was launched by the CDRP.





This is a scheme for Carlisle and Eden to provide a free home security service for the elderly, the vulnerable and the victims of burglary.  The scheme was endorsed by the Chief Constable for Cumbria, and a cheque for £20,000 was presented to the CDRP by Mr Brooks Mileson.  It is a partnership between CDRP Help the Aged, Mr Brooks Mileson Carlisle and Eden Councils and other organisations.





Not only does the Handyvan Scheme bring peace of mind and help to reduce the fear of crime but also helps to reduce repeat victimisation. 





The Safer homes Scheme can be reached at 01768 218290.














R D Bloxham


Portfolio Holder for Environment, Infrastructure & Transport
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